CAP Minutes

March 8, 2006

Present: C. Alves, R. Anderson, J. Boatwright, E. Cahill, D. Compte, L. Johnson, D. Knox, J. McCarty, A. Norvell, N. Ogletree, M. Roberts, R. Jones

I. Minutes from February 22, 2006 approved.

II. In response to IEPC’s presentation of December 14, CAP endorses IEPC’s efforts to internationalize the campus and increase student participation in study abroad programs. 

III. Consideration of the Japanese minor. CAP endorses the Japanese minor. In response to the questions raised in the charge from Steering:

1. The proposal does not indicate that requirements for the minor can be filled by courses taken abroad that are not in Japanese. Standard practice in the Department of Modern Languages does not allow courses in other than the target language to be applied toward a minor; thus, only courses in Japanese would be accepted. 

2. The minor requires four courses above the 103 level, which is the last course in fulfillment of TCNJ’s Liberal Learning foreign language requirement. Thus, the minor requires many more courses than only those that fulfill the Liberal Learning foreign language requirement. 

3. The requirements for the Japanese minor are wholly comparable to other Indo-European language minors at TCNJ.

IV. Further consideration of the self-designed major and email feedback from the campus community. Open campus testimony about the self-designed major will be heard on March 9, 2006.

1. Question raised about the possibility of a self-designed major from within one department, and not necessarily two or more departments. If this is possible, there should still be two advisers. 

2. Question raised about whether the approval process is too cumbersome. 
